
President’s AGM Report 2018/2019 Year 

Introduction 
Firstly I would thank our sponsors – without these the club would not be able to run any 

tournaments.  I would also like to thank you, our club members, for supporting the club. 

 

Committee  
I have taken on the president role this year but the committee has worked as a team to run 

the club and the tournaments. 

I thank the committee members for the hard work they have put in this year.   

• Vice President - Tony Greene. Tony has been fantastic this year in sourcing 

sponsorship, organising the newsletter and club nights and running the 

tournaments.  

• Secretary – - Grant Snedden.  Grant is new to the committee and has taken over the 

secretary responsibility.   

• Treasurer – Julie Clausen.  Julie has taken over the treasurer role from Ant. 

• Membership – Julie Clausen 

• Catch Cards – Tony Thornton and Julie Clausen 

• Web site and IT support – Taryn Olsen.   

• Committee member – Colin Steer who has looked after the maintenance on the club 

rooms 

• Committee member – Bob Gutsell.  Bobs advice and support has been invaluable to 

the new committee. 

 

I would like to make a special thanks to a non-committee member Sharee Steer who spends 

many hours supporting the club. 

 

Membership: 
Thank you to all the members who continue to support the club. 

The membership this season (2018/19) was 216, just a few below the 218 of the 2017/18 

season and the number of financial members (non-life or sponsor members) increased to 

166, up from 161. 

 

The membership drive resulted in 38 new members and 28 previous members re-joining the 

club in 2018/19.  This is a great move in the right direction.  We need to keep working on 

increasing the membership and hence the committee’s decision to retain the same 

membership fees for the 2019/20 season. 

 

Within our 216 members we have 19 juniors, 24 small fry (3 less than last season) and 12 

students/transitional (same as last season). 



 

Tournaments 
After the financial loss of $7,792 in 2017/18, the committee decided to reduce the number 

of tournaments to ensure the club maintained a positive financial position. 

 

Fullon Fishing Shelly Beach Tournament 

Our family tournament was a great family day with a prize pool of $3700.  Fullon Fishing 

again was our main sponsor with other key sponsors Adept Interiors, Montage Kitchens and 

Shelly Beach Holiday Park. 

We had 67 anglers consisting of 55 adults and 12 juniors. 75 fish were weighed in with the 

heaviest snapper at 3.840 caught by Jason Delaney and heaviest junior snapper of 3.390 

being caught by Cormac Bentley. 

 

Simard Raglan One Base  

Our annual one base competition on the west coast was again hosted out of the Raglan 

Club. This year the prize pool was $17,500 with the team prizes provided by Simard and our 

other key sponsors providing cash and product prizes. 

We had a total of 84 anglers across the 28 boats entered. Over the two days, where the 

weather allowed fishing, a total of 86 fish were weighed in but no marlin or mahimahi were 

weighed in.  The top team prize of $1000 cash for the most points went to High & Dry, 

crewed by Slade and Todd Kerr. 

 

WSFC Big 4 Tournament 

Our open all port big four competition with a prize pool of $7,400 was run over three days 

this year to allow anglers to fish Anzac Day.  This year we used the cash and product prizes 

from our sponsors to structure prizes so that species prizes were product and the big four 

bag prizes were cash. This year the number of anglers was low, with only 45 anglers (35 

adults and 10 juniors) participating.  A total of 110 fish where weighed in with 9 anglers 

getting all four species.  The biggest big four bag worth $1000 cash was caught by Tony 

Wong Kam with a total of 29.9kg. 

 

 

Catch 
This year a total of 218 catch cards were recorded in the clubs catch database. 

We have eight new club records – four for albacore, one for snapper, one for trevally, one 

for skipjack tuna and two for Bluefin tuna. 

 

  



 

Club Rooms 
This year has seen a big increase in the bookings for the hall and this has generated a profit.  

The committee is committed to increasing the hall revenue as this allows us to be financially 

sustainable and subsidise the club running costs.   

We have applied for and received grants from  

• $500 from Trust Waikato towards paint for the hall and new LED lights 

• $6700 from Hamilton City Council towards a disability toilet and entrance ramp. 

 

The committee has repainted the majority of the main hall and replaced the lights with LED 

florescent lights. 

The funds from Hamilton City Council will be spent in the upcoming year. 

Other maintenance on the hall this year included the replacement of the flashings to repair 

the leaking roof. 

 

Mike Innes who has been our Hall Manager for the last five years has moved to Kati Kati to 

start his own fishing and sports store.  We would like to thank Mike for all his work and wish 

him all the best in his new venture. 

Steve Buckmaster will be starting as our new Hall Manager in late September. 

 

In closing, the club running is reliant on the committee and we would like to ask everyone to 

consider offering their support by joining the committee.  Ideally would we like 10 

committee members as this spreads the load for everyone. Please consider joining the 

committee. 

 

 

Tony Thornton 

WSFC President – 29 August 2019 

 

  



Treasurers AGM report 2019 
The clubs financial position has significantly improved this year.  This year we had an overall 
net loss of $827, significantly less than the $7,531 loss of last year. 
 
The profits from the tournaments this year were on par with last year.  We made a profit of 
$1,445 in 2018/19 year in comparison to last year’s tournament profit of $1,695.  The 
breakdown of the tournament results are: 

• Shelly Beach – a loss of $149 

• Big Four – a profit of $264.   

• Raglan One Base – a profit of $1,330. 
 
Club membership made a loss of $466 in comparison to last year’s loss of $1,265.  The club 
uses the $4,883 from membership fees to cover the cost of affiliation fees, membership 
cards and draws, prize giving and the AGM.  The improved position was due to the increase 
in membership revenue by $546 above last year, and costs being lower than last year by 
$253. 
 
Club running includes the bar, accounting and audit fees, printing and stationary for the club 
and sponsorship costs.  This activity ran at a loss of $3,576 in comparison to last year’s loss 
of $1,669.  The additional expenses of $1,907 incurred this year were due to the 
unbudgeted items of: 

• legal review for the constitution $430,  

• bar managers licence renewal $395,  

• the sponsor banner $450, and  

• $350 for advertising relating to 2018 year competitions. 
 
The hall this year made a profit of $1,770, a great improvement on the last year’s loss of 
$6,566. This improvement was due to the revenue from hiring the hall to regular hirers 
increasing by $500 and causal hires increasing by $6,216. 
The operating costs for the hall were slightly lower at $21,393 compared $23,013 last year.  
This saving was mainly due to the decreased insurance cost that we have achieved by 
moving to a new insurance broker.  The operating costs for the hall this year included 
$1,061 to repair the flashings on the roof  
 
Our cash position has improved with $17,070 cash in the bank at the financial year end 
compared to last year $8,599 last year.  The cash in the bank includes a grant of $6,700 not 
yet spent, received from Hamilton City Council towards putting in a disability toilet and an 
access ramp.  
The overall current assets less the current liabilities as at the year-end was $7,359, an 
improvement of $1,338 over the last years position of $6,021. 
 
In summary, the financials reflect the careful and proactive management of the clubs 
money.  The positive overall result from the tournaments and the review of expenditure to 
seek more cost effective options has been effective in reducing the loss this year. 
 
 



The Committee would like to thank Brian Mellow and his team at the Mellow Business 
Group who manage the invoicing of all the hall revenue, the GST returns and the final year 
end accounts. 
 
As a club we have a reviewer rather than an auditor. Kay Ebden from Contract Accounting 
Services has again provided the review for the clubs financial accounts. 
 
 
Regards, 
 
Julie Clausen 
WSFC Treasurer, 26 August 2019 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 


